
       
June 13, 2018 
 

East Bay Municipal Utility District 
375 Eleventh Street MS #704     
Oakland, CA 94607-4240     
Attn.: Mr. John Walter     
(Sent via electronic mail to: jwalter@ebmud.com) 

Subject:  Meeting Request- Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000030 and Geotracker Global ID T0600102115, EBMUD, 
1200 21st Street, (Adeline Maintenance Facility), Oakland, CA 94607 

Dear Mr. Walter: 

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) staff has reviewed the case file including the 
documents entitled Sensitive Receptor Survey (SRS) dated April 24, 2017 and submitted August 8, 2017, and 
the Adeline Maintenance Facility Data Review (DR), dated August 26, 2016 and submitted August 26, 2017. 
Both documents were prepared by Engineering/Remediation Resources Group, Inc. (ERRG) for the subject 
site.  The SRS and DR were prepared at the request of ACDEH in our letter of June 24, 2016.   

The SRS was performed as a result of recommendations in the report entitled Technical Memo dated June 
30, 2015 and prepared by AECOM.  AECOM proposed groundwater monitoring well installation in areas of 
concern (AOCs), designated AOC-1 and AOC-3, as the petroleum hydrocarbon contaminant plumes were 
undefined in these areas.  ACDEH staff was of the opinion the plume delineation studies were premature as 
sensitive receptors in the vicinity had not been identified, resulting in our SRS request.  

The DR was prepared in order to evaluate residual contaminant concentrations identified in the May 21, 2009 
soil and groundwater investigation (SWI) with regard to updated San Francisco Bay Region, Regional Water 
Quality Control Board (Region 2) Environmental Screening Levels (ESLs).  The SWI document, entitled Site 
Investigation Report, was prepared for the subject site by Alisto Engineering Group (Alisto).      

ACDEH staff requests a meeting to discuss the case status and the path toward closure.  ACDEH proposes a 
meeting time and date of 10:00 AM on Thursday, July 19, 2018 to be held at our offices.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACDEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance 
the case toward closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please 
call me at (510) 567-6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 
ccs: Dan Lohr, Engineering/Remediation Resources Group, Inc., 4585 Pacheco Blvd., Suite 200, 

Martinez, CA 94553; (Sent via electronic mail to: dan.lohr@errg.com) 

Dilan Roe, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: dilan.roe@acgov.org) 
Paresh Khatri, ACDEH; (Sent via electronic mail to: paresh.khatri@acgov.org) 
Keith Nowell, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: keith.nowell@acgov.org) 
GeoTracker 

 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 
LOCAL OVERSIGHT PROGRAM (LOP) 

For Hazardous Materials Releases 
1131 HARBOR BAY PARKWAY 

ALAMEDA, CA  94502 
(510) 567-6700 

FAX (510) 337-9335 

ALAMEDA COUNTY   

HEALTH CARE SERVICES  

                     AGENCY 
COLLEEN CHAWLA, Agency Director 


		2018-06-13T11:06:44-0700
	Keith Nowell




